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Dear Sacred Heart families and friends, 
 
From Fr. Steve Rigo 
 

2nd Sunday Easter (A) 
As we struggle to live out our social distancing and isolation at this time, there are many who are using 
the opportunity of connecting better with the ones they live with at home. 
I’m told that because of work commitments and various extracurricular activities, many families failed to 
be able to sit down often together for meals; now however, they’re sitting down and eating and talking 
and playing board games together. 
People are using opportunities by phone and other forms of social media to meet, connect and talk. 
Many are using ways of connecting socially that they don’t want to lose after we come out the other end 
of our social isolation. 
On the other hand, there are also people living on their own who now feel even more cut off from others 
and the world they have interacted with through shopping and travelling and getting together with 
friends and family. 
In today’s Gospel we see both the experience of what it means to be connected and isolated. 
It seems that after Good Friday Thomas had cut himself off from the other disciples, and walked alone. 
That was his big mistake, but we might remember that he was in deep grief.  
People who are grieving and hurt or feel a failure or have a sense of guilt about something they’ve done 
or not done have a tendency to isolate themselves and while it’s understandable it is not helpful.  
In cutting himself off from the other disciples, Thomas made things more difficult for himself. However, 
it seems that he hadn't cut himself off completely.  
Whenever he met them, he would have noticed a difference in them. Their fear was largely gone, and 
had been replaced by joy and peace. It was clear that someone had breathed new life into them. They 
claimed that they had seen Jesus. But Thomas refused to take their word for it. He had to be sure.  
I can sympathise with Thomas - he was merely echoing the human cry for certainty. However, here on 
earth there is no such thing as absolute certainty about a whole lot of things, but especially spiritual 
realities.  
If there was certainty about spiritual realities, faith would not be necessary. 
But Thomas was being stubborn as well. However, he did one good thing - he rejoined the disciples. Now 
he had the support of the community. 
The great power of the community is brought home to me in the ways so often I see people strengthened 
by the support of community or family BUT also the opposite is true – when people cut themselves off 
from others.  
It says to me so much that WE NEED ONE ANOTHER. 
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As a community of believers in the risen Christ, we don’t travel alone, but as a community; a movement 
of people gathered around a dream to live by FAITH, to be known by the LOVE we extend, and be a voice 
of HOPE.  
Faith is a journey that we should be making with one another, not a destination we arrive at on our own. 
It was only when he rejoined the community that Thomas encountered the risen Jesus, and so found 
faith again. 
To be a believer, or just a spiritual person, in today's world can be a lonely business. We need support. 
Here is where the community comes in.  
It is only with the help of the community that we can resolve our doubts and sustain our faith.  
We live as members of a community of believers whose common faith strengthens the faith of each 
individual. 
We see the kind of community the first Christians enjoyed. They supported one another by praying and 
worshipping together, and by a loving service of one another.  
Our ministry to one another consists not so much in doing things for one another, as in travelling 
together, listening to each other and being open to enable Christ’s healing power to work through us. 
In this time when we are bound to distance ourselves from one another for the safety of people, what 
are the ways in which we can we live out and deepen our faith in the God who is with us and draws us 
towards a new life; what are the ways we can extend love to those with whom I live, and towards those 
who need to know from me that I care for them; and in what ways can we be the voice of hope for 
positive outcomes beyond the time of this pandemic? 
 
Fr. Steve Rigo. 
 
As we come towards the end of the second week of remote education, I have been encouraged by the 
positive messages I have been receiving from the families I have contacted and from our school staff 
members. (I will be contacting all of our families, in alphabetical order, at least twice this term just to see 
how you are coping with Remote Education.) 
 
In my phone calls to families the main message that I have tried to impart is that we are in a partnership 
and, just as in Fr. Steve’s homily, we need to support each other in the ways that we most need that 
support.  
 
We are experiencing strange times where things that we once assumed as being a normal part of 
everyday life have been taken away from us and we are trying to adapt and make sense of this new 
world. Our children are at home trying to continue their educational journey via online classrooms and 
packs of material sent home from the school, you are trying to work from home while balancing having 
to help your children with their work (and sometimes it seems to be all of their work) and your children 
are telling you that they don’t understand what is being required of them, the school work is different to 
what and how you learned it, and the tears and frustrations are flowing from all parties. 
 
Our staff (teachers and Learning Support Officers) are planning lessons to go online, conducting class 
meetings, receiving and answering questions and queries from students and parents via phone calls, 
emails, online chats, receiving work uploaded onto SeeSaw and correcting or acknowledging it, while for 
some they are also balancing supervising their own families. All of this is happening every day and, I sense 
that the tears and frustrations are not too far away. 
 
Of course, this is not true for everyone and is definitely in the worst case scenario basket but the longer 
we are in this lockdown environment I am sure that these feelings will be felt increasingly by us all. 
 
If we reflect on Fr. Steve’s homily there are messages in it that can help us all not only survive but flourish 
in these trying times. 
 



First of all there is ‘the human cry for certainty’. As I said earlier, our world has been turned upside down, 
what is truth and what is fiction and how long will this situation last? I cannot answer that but what I can 
say is try to focus on relationships. At the beginning of each year we remind our staff that the most 
important element of a successful school year is the relationships that you build with each of your 
students and their families. For any authentic learning to happen there has to be a two-way relationship 
of trust between staff member and student, staff member and parents and in this current environment 
of remote education, I would add parents and child.  
 
Fr. Steve wrote about belonging to a community that  is based on ‘not so much in doing things for one 
another, as in travelling together, listening to each other and being open to enable Christ’s healing power 
to work through us. As a community of believers in the risen Christ, we don’t travel alone, but as a 
community; a movement of people gathered around a dream to live by FAITH, to be known by the LOVE 
we extend, and be a voice of HOPE. Faith is a journey that we should be making with one another, not a 
destination we arrive at on our own.’ 
 
After listening to staff members and parents, this is my message to you. We are together on your child’s 
educational journey, the purpose of remote education is to provide continuity for this journey. We have 
provided for you resources, both online and hard copy, to support this continuity of learning and are 
available to help you in whatever way we can, you are not alone and not expected to be the replacement 
teacher. Indications are that this situation will last for this term and we are heading into winter. 
So do what you can to help your child with their learning but, if it’s not working for you at that time: 

 have faith that your child already knows ‘stuff’, that there are many different ways of learning 
and that their learning journey will continue tomorrow;  

 show your child that you love them, are there to help them (but not do the work for them) and 
that their teacher understands that learning at home is difficult for everyone not just them; 

 And be a voice of confidence and hope for and in your family and your school. 
 
At the least try to get some Reading, Writing, Maths, Religion work set by the teacher completed each 
day and get outside for some exercise and fun whenever you can.  
 
Jim O’Sullivan 

 
 

 

 
 
Congratulations to all members of the community, students, parents, carers and staff, we have finished a 
full week of Remote Education and we can confidently state that things have started really well. We have 
received lots of positive feedback from parents and children and the staff have become more comfortable 
with each task and ensuring the students are being educated well. It certainly has not been perfect for all 
families, with a couple of technology issues and even tears, but we have overcome many problems.  Please 
reach out to your child’s classroom teacher, Jim or myself if there are concerns especially in regards to the 
wellbeing of each child.  We do not want this period to be one that is so stressful it impacts on the 
wellbeing of students and families.  
   
I am incredibly proud of the way our staff have taken on this massive challenge. We began with varying 
degrees of capabilities with the new technologies and a vast array of levels of confidence in how to learn a 
new way of operating. To see the way that our staff have supported each other and give so much time is 



amazing and in accepting so many challenges, gives me great confidence for the journey ahead. We know 
that students and families will also do their best to adapt to this new way of learning and acknowledge, 
perhaps more than ever, the importance of the partnership between students, parents and teachers.  We 
are mindful of the demands being placed on families at present. On behalf of all staff, I wish you and your 
family good health and thank you for your continued support of your child’s education during these 
unprecedented times. 
 
Receiving Phone Calls: 
In line with Catholic Education Melbourne guidelines, staff have been advised to use ‘No Caller ID’ when 
phoning parents via their mobile phones. Under normal circumstances, staff would be using school phones 
to contact parents. As you can imagine, there are privacy issues related to the school requiring staff to use 
their personal mobile phones to contact parents, which is necessary in the current circumstances. 
Classroom teachers, Learning Support staff, Jim and I have started to contact families.  If at any stage you 
would like to discuss a concern or ask a question please do not hesitate to email the staff member and ask 
them to give you a call.  It is imperative during this time that communication between school and home is 
open and honest in order to cater for the varying degrees of learning and external pressures.  
  
Protocols when on Line: 
Below is the Remote Learning Guidelines & Code of Conduct which outlines the protocols to be adhered to 
when on line.  At this stage in the Remote Education setting, students have been respectful of this but I 
wanted to flag this again for the safety of our students and staff.  It is often a great idea for the students to 
have headphones to cut out distractions and it is imperative that an adult is in close proximity when 
students are in Google Meets.  This does not mean they have to be part of the Meet but rather in the 
vicinity.  Please allow the students independence when online and doing activities – just be there as a 
support to them.  A copy of this Policy will also be sent home for your reference via Caremonkey today. 
 

Sacred Heart Primary School 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Remote Learning Guidelines & Code of Conduct 
Be a responsible learner and user of technology 
Online etiquette and expectations for students 

 
As we commence the Home Learning Program at Sacred Heart Primary School, we need to remember that 
this is a new method of learning for us all. 
Let us be understanding, tolerant and respectful of each other as we work in partnership through this 
process. 
We ask you to remember that what applies in the classroom, applies online in terms of your behaviour, 
participation and completion of work. 
Our Sacred Heart Policy reminds us that we always treat one another with dignity and respect. 
 

Online etiquette and expectations for students 
 

1. You are attending classes 

 It is expected that your appearance is neat, casual dress as would be the same as on a ‘uniform free 
day. For example, comb your hair, no PJs. 

 Clothing must not have inappropriate language or offensive imagery. T-shirts and tops should have 
sleeves and not be revealing. 



 
2. Open and appropriate spaces for learning 

 You should only engage in audio and video classes from an open, quiet and appropriate space 
outside of your bedroom. 

 Minimise what is behind you - a blank wall is preferable. 

 Household members running around in the background are distracting and will disrupt learning for 
all. 

 Check that your video and audio work correctly – it is good to use a microphone headset if you have 
one. 

 Be prepared by completing any pre-session tasks your teacher has set. 
 
 
3. Communication during the online class 

 Use appropriate language when communicating (speaking/writing messages) online with your 
teachers and your classmates. 

 Behave appropriately in accordance with school rules, expectations and classroom agreements. 

 The tone of your language needs to be appropriate to the task and lesson you are completing. This 
is no different to a normal classroom. 

 Do not have other programs, games, apps etc. running in the background, unless directed by your 
teacher to do so. 

 Be on time in joining the online class. 

 Make sure your class notes and other resources are accessible. 

 Mute your microphone prior to commencing the class and activate as required. 

 Be prepared to participate in the online class through audio and other means. 

 Note any questions that you might have during the session and wait for the designated question 
and answer time, unless otherwise stipulated by your teacher. 

 Remain calm: if you experience a technology fail or feel frustrated, be patient with yourself and 
your teacher. This is new. Everyone is adjusting. You may need to shut the program down and start 
again. 
 

4. Online safety 
a. Planning for safety 

 Ensure your parents and family members are aware of the school expectations when working 
online. 

 Talk with your parents and develop family expectations for screen time, sharing working spaces, 
using security controls and boundaries for social media use. 

 Consider developing a online personal safety plan. Discuss and share this with your family. 

 Use only credible sources for content searches online. 
 

b. What to do if you feel unsafe online 

 If you feel unsafe online or an incident occurs, stay calm and don’t try to deal with the situation 
alone. 

 Let your parents/carers, teacher or other adult know as soon as possible. They will be able to assist 
you to report the incident following school procedures or by making a report to the e-Safety 
Commissioner. 
 

c. Respectful online participation for learning and wellbeing 

 All video, chat and direct messages will be monitored. Please remember to act within school 
expectations. 

 Whatever goes online, stays online. Take pride in yourself as a member of the Sacred Heart Primary 
School community. 

 



 
You must not: 

 Re-post a message that was sent to you privately, without the permission of the sender. 

 Take or distribute photos, sound or video recordings of anyone connected to Sacred Heart Primary 
School or other people, including background figures and voices, without their express written 
permission. 

 Upload/post/email images, video or sound, containing members of Sacred Heart Primary School 
staff and students onto social media platforms (e.g. Snapchat, TikTok, Facebook, YouTube) or any 
other website or app, without their authorisation and the authorisation of Sacred Heart Primary 
School. 

 Make deliberate attempts to disrupt other people’s use of ICT. 

 Make a request or respond to a request from teachers, counsellors, administrators and other 
school staff to be ‘friends’ on social media. 

 
5. Privacy 
Our school ICT Use Agreement [can be found on our school website under Current Parents) requires you to 
take reasonable steps to protect the personal information that is held from misuse and unauthorised 
access. 
Sacred Heart Primary School stresses that you take responsibility for the security of your device (e.g. 
computer, iPad, phone, etc.) and not allow it to be used by an unauthorised party. 
 
6. Tech Support 
Sandy Morgan is available to provide technical support for any issues you may encounter with online 
learning – smorgan@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
 

 
 Google Classroom Rules: 
1.  When you come into our Google Meets, turn your microphone off, unless the teacher has asked 

you to put yours on! 
2.  Remember that other people read your comments. - Your teachers, Mr O’Sullivan, and your parents 

and friends. Does it make sense? Is it kind? Is it relevant? Is it respectful?  
3.  Use full sentences and full words, no abbreviations /acronyms/ initials. For example; lol, IDK, ttyl.  
4.  Only upload videos/photos that your teacher has asked you to and your parents have approved.  
5.  One emoji per comment (if adding an emoji is appropriate).  
6.  Comments or questions are always school related.  
7.  Be sensible and safe online just as you would in the classroom – once something is uploaded it 

cannot be taken back and holds a digital footprint forever.  
8.  The only form of communication between peers should be about school topics and classwork.  This 

includes chatting during learning time. If you want to chat with your friends, maybe ask your 
parents if you can set up a supervised Facetime or chat after school hours. 

 
Premier’s Active April 2020 has some great ways to help you get moving at home: 
Even with coronavirus (COVID 19) restrictions, there’s still plenty on offer to help you get moving at home 
including an activity tracker, virtual teams and Get Active Workout videos. 
GET ACTIVE WORKOUT VIDEOS 
Need some inspiration to keep moving while we stay at home? The Get Active Workout videos and activity 
timer is a simple way to move and track your activity.  There are ten available for you – from strength to 
cardio workouts. Check them out on the Premiers Active April 2020 site. 
TRACK YOUR ACTIVITY AND EARN VIRTUAL TROPHIES 
One of the most exciting upgrades to Premier’s Active April has happened with the campaign’s app now 
integrated with Fitbit. This means that your Fitbit can automatically track your activity and connect with 



the Premier’s Active April app. So, rather than spending time making calculations, you can spend it moving 
more!  If you don’t have a Fitbit – don’t worry! You can still manually enter your activity straight into the 
campaign’s activity tracker.  Plus, you can earn virtual trophies and unlock even more trophies by sharing 
your achievements on social media, referring a friend or creating or joining virtual teams. 
 
Prep 2021: 
We had a number of prospective new families come to visit the school during Term 1.  In the current 
climate these school tours are unable to take place physically but we ask anyone that knows of families 
looking for a Primary School we have a great Website now that has virtual tours for the families.  If any 
parents know of families who have a child ready to start school next year, please let them know about this 
and if any of our families have students ready to start school in 2021 please ensure you complete an 
enrolment form and get it to the office ASAP. 
 
Year 7 2021: 
All Year 6 students will have received, via Care Monkey, a letter outlining the process for enrolment into 
Secondary School for 2021.  This is an important decision that must be made about which school your child 
will attend for Year 7 next year. To support your decision making, the Department of Education provides 
access to a website to help you locate your local school and give you transparency of choice in public 
school across the Victorian public-school system https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/going-to-
school/Pages/year-6-to-7.aspx.  Families with students attending Independent and Catholic Schools will 
still be asked to fill out the form and return it to the office.  I have received only two back at this stage.  If 
your child has been accepted into a Catholic or Independent school at this stage, they will still need to 
complete the form but for this time if you could send an email stating what school they have been 
accepted into then I will not need to follow this up. 
 
Wellbeing: 
Included each week in the newsletter will be articles and activities that the students can do.  Please have a 
look at these with the children and if there are any concerns please contact the class teacher or myself 
gmurphy@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au to discuss this further. 
 
House Points:   
At the conclusion of week 1 the results were as follows: 

CORDNER (GREEN) MACKILLOP (RED) BUNJIL (BLUE) 

320 430 570 

 
Things happening at Sacred Heart: 
The demolition of Block A has happened.  Our next stage starts next week with the Landscape Architect 
coming in to start our Welcome Garden out the front and our Log Fort out the back of the oval.  Many 
things are still happening in the space of the renovations. 
 
Riddles of the Week:  
Each week during assembly we will present three riddles and these same riddles will be included in the 
newsletter each week.  Answers will follow the following week.  As a family see if you can work out the 
riddle.  If you think you know the answer and want to check just email me. 
 
This week’s riddles were: 
 
A girl who was just learning to drive went down a one-way street in the wrong direction, but didn’t break 
the law.  How come? 
 
A sundial has the fewest moving parts of any piece.  Which has the most? 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/going-to-school/Pages/year-6-to-7.aspx
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I am an odd number.  Take away one letter, and I become even.  What number am I? 

Answers to the above riddles will be given at assembly on Monday.  Well done to the following students 
that have emailed at least one answer:  Laila, Charlie, Sienna, Leo, Grace O and Nala. 

Birthdays:  
As we are unable to present students at a physical assembly each week we wanted to acknowledge all 
students that have celebrated their birthday from the time we finished school last term until now and 
those with birthdays next week. 
 
Happy Birthday to the following students and staff that have had a birthday or are about to have a 
birthday.  We hope you had/have a great day: 
 
Grace Topolcsanyi, Evren Ibrahim, Lani Nugent, Miller Burns, Kieran Madden, Lola Nugent, Natalia 
Bruzzaniti, Maia Hankinson, Jerzie Bishop, Katiya Ibrahim, Zara Campbell, Rhylee Keating and Mrs Neale. 
 
Next week’s birthdays are: 
Madison Fitt, Sam Jory, Bella-Rose Sparks, Eleanor Audley, Meliz Hoe, Jack Nicholson, Xavier Rowley and 
Alex Campbell.  

 
 
 
Mother’s Day Stall: 
Please see flyer below with details on how to access the Parents’ Association online shop to purchase 
something special for all the Mum’s in your life.  The shop will be open online to Tuesday 5th May.  
 
Remote Education Packages: 
The second of the take home remote education packages will be available for pickup at the school on 
Friday 8th May.  You will be advised of the time in the next week or so. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Family Survival Guide for COVID-19 



 



 



 



 



Building Update 
 

Block A demolition 

 

 



News from the Office 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL FEES – 2ND Instalment due 01/05/2020 

Please note, that the 2nd fee instalment of $1105.00 is due by 1st May 2020.  This can be paid via eft to the 

school’s bank account or you can call the office to pay by credit card.  This does not apply to families who 

have elected to pay their fees via direct debit.  Account statements will be sent to families via email on 

request. 

 

Should you experience any difficulty in paying fees, please contact the Office or Jim O’Sullivan to discuss. 

 

MOTHER’S DAY STALL – ONLINE POP UP SHOP NOW OPEN 

This year, the Parents Association will be running the Mother’s Day Stall a bit differently – your child can 
now purchase a special gift for mum, grandmother or special lady using our CDF online store on how to 
You can also access CDF Pay either via your app on your device or on our website by clicking on the 
following link: 

 https://shdiamondcreek.cdfpay.org.au/MonitorOnline/app/#/login 

Once you have purchased items, the Parents Association will arrange local delivery or pick up at school.  
There are some wonderful gifts available – please start shopping today. 

Lots more available online…. 
OFFICE HOURS DURING COVID-19 

During this period of social isolation and working remotely, the School Office may not always be manned.  
If you have any queries regarding remote education for your child – please contact their teacher via email.  
All other queries may be sent to office@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au.  Teacher’s email addresses are 
listed below: 

Pat Ashworth (STEM)   pashworth@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
Suzie Collins (Visual Art)  scollins@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
Jacinta Dalton    jacintad@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
Gemma Greenwood   ggreenwood@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 

https://shdiamondcreek.cdfpay.org.au/MonitorOnline/app/#/login
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Norah Jacombs   njacombs@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
Helen Maxey    hmaxey@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
Rosanne Mitrovski   rosannem@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
Sandy Morgan    smorgan@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
Olivia Modine (Indonesian)  omodine@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
Claire Molina    cmolina@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
Sandy Morgan    smorgan@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
Gina Murphy (PE)   gmurphy@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
Rachel Murphy (Performing Art) rmurphy@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
Claudia Neale    cneale@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
Kerry Neilson    kneilson@shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Full competition details - click on the link 

https://www.zartart.com.au/zartstatic/page/home-art-competition 
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Remote Education @ Sacred Heart 

 

 

 

 

Rook’s  Hol iday Story  

 

 

       Annabel le ’s  Hol iday Story  

 

 

 

 

Artwork by Jack N  & Luke & Maths  by Rachel  

               

 Heidi  –  working  on her window    Levi ’s  Indonesian Numbers fl ipbook  

 



  

 
Matthew’s  Creation        Caitl in ’s  Artwork           Patrick’s  Easter Story  

 

 

 

 

 
         Alexander,  Amel ia,  Mil ler  & Krystal  –  Remote PE  

 

 
Harper 

at work 
 

 

Self Portrait –  Nihal    Rosie ’s SEL Book  

 

    

   Mud Art –  Annabelle & Eloise  

 



Remote STEM @ Sacred Heart 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Remote Art Prep – Yr 2 @ Sacred Heart 
 

Found Objects Portraits 
 



Community News 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 


